

From: JArmstrong  
Sent: 5/23/2013 11:24:28 AM

To: klatt@energyattorney.com (klatt@energyattorney.com); Litteneker, Randall (Law) (/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=RJL9); RegRelCPUCCases (/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=RegRelCPUCCases); kmills@cfbf.com (kmills@cfbf.com); nes@a-klaw.com (nes@a-klaw.com); jimross@r-c-s-inc.com (jimross@r-c-s-inc.com); norman.furuta@navy.mil (norman.furuta@navy.mil); liddell@energyattorney.com (liddell@energyattorney.com); case.admin@sce.com (case.admin@sce.com); mrw@mrwassoc.com (mrw@mrwassoc.com); ek@a-klaw.com (ek@a-klaw.com); kpp@cpuc.ca.gov (kpp@cpuc.ca.gov); khojasteh.davoodi@navy.mil (khojasteh.davoodi@navy.mil); mbrubaker@consultbai.com (mbrubaker@consultbai.com); larry.r.allen@navy.mil (larry.r.allen@navy.mil); bruce.reed@sce.com (bruce.reed@sce.com); barbara@barkovichandyap.com (barbara@barkovichandyap.com); steve.sherr@foundationwindpower.com (steve.sherr@foundationwindpower.com); RegRelCPUCCases (/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=RegRelCPUCCases); filings@a-klaw.com (filings@a-klaw.com); cem@newsdata.com (cem@newsdata.com); blaising@braunlegal.com (blaising@braunlegal.com); tomb@crossborderenergy.com (tomb@crossborderenergy.com); CPUCCases@pge.com (CPUCCases@pge.com); tcr@cpuc.ca.gov (tcr@cpuc.ca.gov); bsl@cpuc.ca.gov (bsl@cpuc.ca.gov); sbirmingham@seia.org (sbirmingham@seia.org); mk1@cpuc.ca.gov (mk1@cpuc.ca.gov); Rita.Liotta@navy.mil (Rita.Liotta@navy.mil); john.cummins@navy.mil (john.cummins@navy.mil)

Cc: Hughes, John (Reg Rel) (/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=J8HS);

Redacted

Redacted

Slocum, Gail (Law)

(/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=GLSg); Keane, Dennis

(/O=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=DMK5); Redacted

Redacted

Steve Zuretti

(SZuretti@seia.org)

Bcc:

Subject: Re: A.12-12-002, PG&E's 2013 RDW: Should The Current Schedule Be Postponed Due to Delays in the E3 NEM Study?

Randy

The Solar Energy Industries Association is strongly opposed to any delay in the current procedural schedule.

PG&E raised the argument in both its reply to SEIA's protest and at the PHC that this proceeding should be delayed to await the release of E3 study on the costs and benefits of net energy metering. The ALJ determined not to proceed in that manner. While your e-mail represents that the E3 study will be released to the public in late summer, there is no guarantee of that date. If I recall correctly, your reply to SEIA's protest represented that the study would be released late in the first quarter of this year (that, obviously, did not occur)

This proceeding has already been unduly delayed. PG&E filed its RDW case last November. SEIA sought a procedural schedule which would have had it filing its proposal in March, with PG&E responding in April. The ALJ afforded parties more time, and SEIA timely submitted its proposal on May 10, 2013. PG&E has sufficient time to reply as its rebuttal testimony is not due until June 14th.

Jeanne Armstrong

Counsel for the Solar Energy Industries Association

-----Original Message-----

From: Litteneker, Randall (Law) [mailto:RJL9@pge.com]

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2013 9:07 PM

To: klatt@energyattorney.com; steve.sherr@foundationwindpower.com; ek@a-klaw.com; kpp@cpuc.ca.gov; norman.furuta@navy.mil; nes@a-klaw.com; JArmstrong; kmills@cfbf.com; barbara@barkovichandyp.com; jimross@r-c-s-inc.com; RegRelCPUCCases; mrw@mrwassoc.com; khojasteh.davoodi@navy.mil; larry.r.allen@navy.mil; mbrubaker@consultbai.com; case.admin@sce.com; bruce.reed@sce.com; liddell@energyattorney.com; cpuccases@pge.com; filings@a-klaw.com; cem@newsdata.com; John.Cummins@navy.mil; Rita.Liotta@navy.mil; RegRelCPUCCases; tomb@crossborderenergy.com; blaising@braunlegal.com; sbirmingham@seia.org; bsl@cpuc.ca.gov; mk1@cpuc.ca.gov; tcr@cpuc.ca.gov

Cc: Fujii, Grant D; [Redacted]; Hughes, John (Reg Rel); [Redacted] Keane, Dennis; Slocum, Gail (Law)

Subject: A.12-12-002, PG&E's 2013 RDW: Should The Current Schedule Be Postponed Due to Delays in the E3 NEM Study?

Parties to A.12-12-002, PG&E's 2013 Rate Design Window Proceeding, Looking at Whether an "Option R" Rate Should Be Adopted For Large Solar Customers

I solicit your feedback on whether the procedural schedule for this case adopted in the February 14 Scoping Memorandum should be postponed to allow the CPUC to consider and make use of a highly relevant cost-benefit study being prepared by and for the Commission that is now scheduled to be completed after the hearings in this case are over, and while the briefing is underway.

As we discussed at the Prehearing Conference, the CPUC has contracted with Energy and Environmental Economics (E3) to provide an evaluation of the costs and benefits of the Net Energy Metering (NEM) program, including an analysis of costs and benefits of service to customers that do not export to the grid, under various rate schedules. This study is required by Assembly Bill 2514 (Bradford, 2012) and Commission Decision (D.) 12-05-036, and is highly relevant to the issues in this case. Last week, Ehren Seybert informed us of the new schedule for completion of that the study, which is behind schedule. Currently, Energy Division anticipates that a draft of the study will be released for public comment in late June/July, with the final version anticipated to be released in late July/August. Unfortunately, the current schedule for this RDW case called for intervenor testimony on May 10, rebuttal testimony is due June 14, hearings are scheduled for July 8-12, and briefs are due in August.

Under this schedule, the Commission/E3 study would be finalized during the briefing stage of this case. It makes more sense for the parties to have a chance to address the results of the E3 study in their testimony and in the hearings, as well as in their briefs. Accordingly, we suggest that all dates in the case be postponed to allow use of the E3 study results. SEIA and WalMart have already filed opening testimony, and so we should give them the opportunity to update their testimony with E3 results, if they so desire. Dates for rebuttal testimony, hearings, and briefs should be postponed to new dates after the updated opening testimony is served.

Under Rule 11.6, parties proposing motions for an extension of time should first make a good-faith effort to ask the parties to agree to an extension, and then report the results of that effort when it makes its request. Accordingly, please let me know if you support or oppose this proposal to postpone the current schedule in this case to allow the parties to address the E3 study results in their testimony, hearings, and briefs. If possible, please let me know your thoughts by the close of business this Friday, May 24.

Thanks.

Randy Litteneker  
Counsel for PG&E

PG&E is committed to protecting our customers' privacy.  
To learn more, please visit <http://www.pge.com/about/company/privacy/customer/>